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PRESS RELEASE 

Concerning the judicial review presented by the Public Prosecutor's Office, in which 

it appeals the approved Oi Judicial’s Reorganization Plan, Pharol appraises that these 

requests made by the Public Prosecutor's Office bring coherence to the discussion, as 

it confirm that a judicial reorganization process must comply with the corporation 

law. 

In the opinion of Pharol, even before it has been judicially established, every change 

in the Bylaws or in the composition of the Board of Directors should be discussed by 

the shareholders in Extraordinary General Meeting, as determined by the Brazilian 

Corporate Law and by the CVM governance regulations, and not imposed in a Judicial 

Recovery Plan approved without any deliberation of its Board of Directors. 

In this way, the Extraordinary General Meeting scheduled for the next week is 

essential to discuss the future of the company and the rights, guaranteed by law, of 

its shareholders. 


